Dr. Bert A. Nash, Chairman, Educational Travelogue Committee, University of Kansas.

Dear Bert:

I studied the suggestion outlined in your typed copy and the only thing that I could add to this at all would be that this committee should work in close harmony with the Alumni secretary so that he could notify the alumni of that area of such a meeting. We could at least have one group meeting with the older alumni.

T believe if we were in this area and did not contact the alumni, such as the professional men and other business men, that they would feel slighted. Now I of course want to make it plain that the main business at hand is what you set out in the committee's report, but I do believe that additional strength could be developed by contacting these older people for a service that they could render, both as to renewing their fealty to the University and to helping these younger teachers and administrators who are in the school - sort of an intermediary, don't you know.

There is nothing else that I can add, only that I will be glad to respond to your call for a joint conference when and if you can set the date.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH